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Our Christian Values:  Trust  

Truth, Respect, Unity, Sincerity, Tolerance 

This week our focus has been on TRUST. 
  

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
It has been so nice to see some sun this week even though the weather forecast for the next 
couple of days does not seem so good! 
 
Thank you for the parents and carers in Jamaica, Iceland, Galapagos and Malta coming in to 
meet their new teachers. We have a completely new team in KS 2 this year so it was nice to 
see so many of you coming in. Also welcome to the parents in St Lucia as well who came in to 
talk to Mrs Attwell and Mrs Hayward. Miss Matson is overseeing pupils in Cuba and Hawaii 
with Miss Ward, Miss Silk and Mrs Gardener’s support.  If any of you would like to speak and 
talk through how things are this term, please just send an email to Miss Matson and she will 
sort out an individual time to talk to you.  
 
Moving forward as a school we have been looking at our leadership. This year Mrs Atwell will 
be overseeing EYFS and KS 1, Mr Fisher is overseeing KS2 and Miss Matson will continue in 
her role of overseeing inclusion throughout the school. In the first incident please speak to 
the class teachers. If they need further support then Mrs Attwell, Mr Fisher or Miss Mason 
will help and of course I am still here every day as Headteacher. Our doors are always open. 
Please always come and speak to us.  
 
Horticultural show. A big thank you to Mrs Cooney for organising all the children's entries 
which were fabulous. Well done to all the winners and runners up. Next week we will be 
supporting the big Macmillan Coffee morning by holding two coffee/tea and cake sessions. 
Tuesday 24th from 2.15 will be for Antigua, St Lucia, Maldives and New Zealand Classes. 
Thursday 26th September from 2.15 will be for Malta, Galapagos, Iceland and Jamaica class. 
Hawaii will be making cakes to come home. We will be asking anyone that comes through the 
doors for a minim of a £1 contribution as this is a cause that will support all of us during our 
life time.  

 
Due to the place planning meetings for staff and parents on the 3rd October there will not 
wraparound on this day. 

 
It has been so nice to see so many parents/carers in school already so I look forward to seeing 
even more of you next week. 
Have a fabulous weekend 
 
 

Mrs Gilbert 
Headteacher 
 
 

g 

Collective Worship this 
week… 

We have been continuing to 
focus on thankfulness. 

 
 
 

Bible reflection 
Psalm 9:1 

I will praise you, O Lord, 
with all my heart; I will tell 

of all your wonders. 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Friday 20th September 2024 



SCHOOL MENU WEEK COMMENING 23rd September 2024:   

We also offer tomato pasta as well as jacket potatoes and sandwiches with 
selection of fillings each day. 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Pizza 
 
Crispy Crackle Bar & 
Fruit 

Pork Sausages 
 
Strawberry Jelly 

Roast Chicken 
 
Banana Cake 

See Below Fish Finger or Meat 
Free Nugget 
 
Flapjack 

 

 
 

 
Dates for your diary: 

 
 
September 24th – Macmillan Coffee Session for KS1 St Lucia, Cuba and Bahamas at 2.15pm 

26th – Macmillan Coffee Session for Ks2 and Hawaii at 2.15pm 
26th – Year 1 and 2 trip to Blackgang Chine 
26th – YR6 Open Evening medina College 5pm – 8pm 

October 1st – YR6 Open Evening Cowes Enterprise College (CEC) – booking via CEC throughout October) 
3rd – YR6 The Bay CE School Open Evening 5 – 8pm 
9th – YR6 Open Evening Ryde Academy Open Evening 5 – 8pm 
10th – YR5 Space Dome Trip 
18th – Harvest Festival  MORE DETAILS TO FOLLOW 
18th – Last day of term 
21st – 1st November – Half term holidays 

November 4th – Back to school 
14th & 15th - Bikeability 

 

 

ASDA Cashpot for Schools: 

 
We’ve got some exciting news to share with you. 
   
Parentkind – a charity that supports school PTAs - have teamed up with Asda, who is making 
millions of pounds available to donate to primary schools across the UK through their ‘Cashpot for 
Schools’ initiative. To support our school, all you have to do is opt-in through the Asda Rewards 
app, shop and scan in store or shop online at Asda.com. 
  
Between 2nd September and 30th November 2024 – every time you shop with Asda using your Asda 
Rewards app, Asda will donate 0.5% of the value of your shop to your chosen Primary school. Also, 
every time somebody opts-in to support our Primary school, Asda will give an additional £1 to the 
school Cashpot. Plus, it doesn’t stop there – Asda are also giving £50 to every school to get them 
started. The supermarket has joined forces with Joe Wicks to support the initiative – look out for 
the TV advert, radio ads and social media coverage!  



WHAT WE HAVE BEEN LEARNING ABUT THIS WEEK 

BAHAMAS This week in Cuba and Bahamas we have had a super exciting week. On Monday, we did lots of 
activities all based on our topic All about me! We then have all worked super hard on our 
phonics his week listening to songs, practicing writing our letters and making letters from 
playdoh. We have also had lots of fun exploring the musical instruments and listening to all of 
the different sounds we could make. 

CUBA 

HAWAII 

This week in Hawaii Class, the children learnt about the climate in rainforests.  They drew their 
own weather symbols and gave a weather report from the Amazon Rainforest.  We also took 
part in a group game in PE where the children had to work together to move the beanbags 
around to the correct position 

ANTIGUA 

“When Goldilocks went into the woods one day, oh what did her two eyes see?” 
Well she saw Antigua class having an absolutely fabulous week exploring all things bear! 
Our story focus was Goldilocks and the 3 bears where we worked on size and kindness. 
We have had lots of fun teddy bear picnics and tea party’s, we’ve explored oats and made 
porridge for our friends, created lots of lovely bear crafts and been on plenty of bear hunts! 
Here’s to another fun filled teddy bear week next week! 

ST LUCIA 

This week we have had a fab time in St Lucia, the children are really good with the routine now! 
The children have really impressed me with their writing this week now we have learnt our first 
set of sounds! Remember they will get a new set of sounds every Friday to practice at home. It is 
also a 12 o’ clock pick up every Friday until October half term. Next week we will be starting our 
topic “bears!” with some exciting hooks and activities so I look forward to that! Have a great 
weekend! 

MALDIVES 

This week the children have written their first 'big write.' This was a recount from the summer 
holidays. The children worked hard on capital letters, finger spaces and full stops and already I 
can see progress in their work. In maths we have continued to look at place value through 
counting on and 1 more. The children thoroughly enjoyed golf and cannot wait to go again next 
week. In science, the children went on a search around the school grounds for objects and 
materials. In geography, we have been looking at weather in the seasons and how it affects us in 
different ways.In computing we have been learning about laptop and desktop parts. A great 
week of fun and learning all round and next week we have a trip to Blackgang Chine to look 
forward to. 

NEW ZEALAND 

We have been really busy this week in year two continuing our fantastic learning. In maths we 
have been looking at flexibly partitioning numbers as well as writing numbers in words and using 
number lines. In English we have been busy writing our non-chronological report about Zog the 
dragon, remembering all of our key skills we practised last week. We went on a walk around the 
school to see what materials we could see to continue our science learning and in geography we 
looked at the famous landmarks from each continent. We were also lucky enough to go to golf 
on Wednesday afternoon which we really enjoyed. I am really impressed with how the children 
have transitioned into year 2! 

MALTA 

Again, what a very busy week we have had in Malta class! This week we have all worked 
extremely hard, specifically in English and Maths. The children have written some amazing diary 
entry’s, imagining we are living in the Stone Age. We have discussed lots of ideas about what we 
think the typical ‘Stone Age day’ would look like and some favourite activities included hunting 
and  cave painting. In maths we have explored partitioning and flexible partitioning of numbers 
to 1000, the children have been very successful and have really enjoyed working with the 
concrete resources to support their learning. Lastly this week in science we learnt all about 
friction! We went outside, looked at some car tyres and discussed the material they were made 
of and how this would increase the amount of friction they have. We then carried out our own 
investigation with toy cars and a variety of ramps made from different materials such as tin foils, 
wood, cloth and corrugated cardboard. We tested to see how high we had to lift the ramp for 
the car to roll and from our results found out which materials had high friction and which 



material had low friction. Well done Malta class, another fantastic week! 

GALAPAGOS 

Our highlight in Galapagos class this week has to be our topic lesson where we dressed as pilots 
and went on a round-the-world island adventure. Taking our clipboards we made our way 
through the corridors learning about all the different class islands. After learning about the 
islands, we used maps and computers to find where in the world these islands were. We have 
also been working hard in our maths lessons to learn how to partition 4-digit numbers in 
different ways and develop our reasoning when talking about the value of a digit. Finally, our 
first writing topic is coming to an end as we publish our non-chronological reports on dinosaurs. 

ICELAND 
This week Galapagos have been learning about how to read atlases in Geography, editing skills in 
English and the power of 10 in maths. They’ve been working on their hockey skills and athletics 
in PE and in Science they’ve started observations to see which (if any) of our flowers reproduce 

JAMAICA 

This week in Jamaica class we have continued to explore the Americas. On Wednesday, the 
children learnt the difference between longitude and latitude and then applied this in making a 
3D globe. On Thursday, the children looked further into classifying animals and began to look at 
the 7 key stages of classification. To finish the week, the children went to play golf as part of 
their PE lessons. 

  11th October         3rd October 

  



This week in Pictures: 

  

  

  

 
 



 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NOTICE BOARD 



 

  



 

Wight Orienteers 

 

Wight Orienteers Autumn Events will start with an event at The Needles on  Sunday October 
6th (parking at Warren Farm).  The next will be at Firestone Copse, Wootton on Sunday 17th 
November and the Christmas event will be on Sunday 22nd December at Borthwood Copse, 
Apse Heath. There will be courses for all abilities and helpful volunteers to get you started.  
Arrive between 10am and 12. Cost for juniors will be just £1. Non- member adults £8, and 
families £10.  Family friendly events. 

  

See our website and facebook page for more details: Wight Orienteers 

 



 



 



 



Isle of Wight Secondary Colleges and 6th Form 
2024-25 Open Day/Evening dates 

(as at 9 August 2024) 
 

School/College Date Time 

Carisbrooke College 1 October 2024 Year 6 open evening: 5-8pm 

Christ the King 
College 

19 September 2024 
07 November 2024 

Year 6 open evening: 5.30-7.30pm 
6th Form open evening: 5.30-7.30pm 

Cowes Enterprise 
College 

1st to 24th October 
2024 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

November 2024 

Year 6 
45-minute bookable tours will take place on 
Tuesdays and Thursdays and will be led by a 
member of the senior leadership team who will be 
able to answer any specific questions you have 
about year 7, our curriculum and enrichment 
opportunities. Tour times to be confirmed.  
Bookings can be made by calling the academy 
on 01983 203103 from the 2ndSeptember 2024 
 
6th Form 
Open Month. Tours will take place on Mondays, 
Wednesdays and Thursdays around the sixth 
form campus, providing a first-hand experience 
of what it is like to be a student at Cowes Sixth 
Form. 
Bookings can be made by calling the academy 
on 01983 203103 from the 2ndSeptember 2024 

Island Free School 12 October 2024 Y6 open day: 09.30-1pm 
Headmaster’s Talks at 10am, 11am and 12noon 

Medina College 26 September 2024 Year 6 open evening: 5-8pm 

Ryde Academy 9 October 2024 
20 November 2024 

Y6 Open Evening  
6th Form Open Evening  

Ryde School 5 October 2024 Y6 and 6th Form Open Morning: 10-12.30pm 

The Bay CE School 3 October 2024 Y6 Open Evening: 5-8pm 

The Island VI Form 14 November 2024 VI Form open evening: 5-8pm 

The Isle of Wight 
College 

26 June 2024 
24 September 2024 
16 November 2024 

8 January 2025 
1 February 2025 

24 April 2025 

4-7pm Open Evening 
4-7pm Open Evening 
Open Day 
4-7pm Open Evening 
Open Day 
4-7pm Open Evening 

The Priory School of 
our Lady 
Walsingham 

n/a Don’t hold open days. Ring up to make an 
appointment for a show round. Marion Ahmed – 
Tel: 861222 or email: mail@prioryschool.org.uk 

 
Please note St Georges is not offering open days. Places are allocated via the 

SEND department. 
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